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PUBLIC COUNSEL DATA REQUEST NO. 002: 
 
Re: CCA Data. Direct Testimony of Christopher T. Mickelson, Exh. CTM-1CT at 
5:1–6:7. 
 

a. Please provide in Excel format from the earliest data available through June 14, 
2024, all the trade data available for CCA allowance permits. Please include the 
price per permit, the vintage, any information available on the amount traded, 
bid-ask spread, and the source of the information. If multiple sources are 
available, please provide the data requested from each source. 

b. Please list and describe the sources for the trade data that PSE proposes to use 
in calculating the proposed CCA RSM. 

c. In calculating the CCA RSM, does PSE propose using data from all of a four-year 
compliance period, or does PSE propose using data from the four years of a 
compliance period plus the period in the next year until the November 1 deadline. 

d. If PSE does not propose including data through the November 1 deadline of the 
year after the compliance period ends, please explain why. 

 
 
Response: 
 
a. Attached as Attachment A to Puget Sound Energy’s (“PSE”) Response to Public 

Counsel Data Request No. 002 is a MS Excel file containing CCA allowance, also 
known as Washington Carbon Allowance (“WCA”), trade data from the earliest 
available date through June 14, 2024. This file includes the daily settlement price per 
WCA, vintage, and trade price from Nodal Exchange.  
  
At this time, PSE does not have access to historical WCA trade data on the 
Intercontinental Exchange (“ICE”). 
 

b. PSE proposes to use trade data from Nodal Exchange and ICE, if available. 
 

c. PSE proposes to use data from the entire four-year compliance period up to 
November 1 deadline of the following year. This approach ensures that all relevant 
data is considered for a comprehensive analysis. 
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d. Not applicable. PSE does propose to include data through November 1 deadline of 
the following year, provided the vintage procured complies with the 4-year 
compliance period.   

 
 
Shaded information is designated as CONFIDENTIAL per Protective Order in Docket 
UG-230968 as marked in Attachment A to PSE’s Response to Public Counsel Data 
Request No. 002. 
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